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IN MEMORIAM 

DORIS BARNETT 

With sadness we share 

notice of the passing of 

Dorothy “Doris” Barnett 

(née Kerr) on Monday, 

22nd July, 2024 A.D. 

Doris passed peacefully 

in the care of the staff at 

the Cara Care Centre. 

Doris was the belovèd 

wife of the late Ralph 

Barnett. She is survived 

by her loving sons Alan, 

Philip and Ian, and their 

wives Deirdre, Renée 

and Valerie; each sadly 

missing Doris. Doris was 

an adored grandmother 

to Ross, Megan, Rachel, 

Conor, Aaron, Sam, and 

Sarah. Doris was 

predeceased by her long brother, Ernie, and her sister, 

Betty. Doris’s passing is mourned by her sisters-in-

law, Elsie and Mai, by nephews, extended family, a 

large and dear circle of friends, and by neighbours. 

Doris is buried at Dardistown Cemetery, County 

Dublin. 

 

 

 

5TH COY. GIRLS’ BRIGADE—CLONTARF 

PRESBYTERIAN 

The Girls’ Brigade will 

continue this later month and 

are inviting new Members to 

join, aged three to over 20s. 

Girls aged three to eight 

meet on Saturdays from 2.00 

p.m. until 3.15 p.m.; starting 

Saturday, 28th September, 

2024 A.D. 

Girls aged nine and over 

meet on Mondays from 6.15 

p.m. until 8.15 p.m.; starting 

Monday, 30th September, 2024 A.D. 

Meetings of both groups of the Girls’ Brigade are 

held at Scots Hall, Howth Road, Dublin 3. 

For further information, please contact Alison 

Jackson: 5thclontarf@girlsbrigadeirl.ie or 086 333 

6089. 

—ALISON JACKSON, 

5th Coy. Girls’ Brigade—Clontarf Presbyterian. 

 

 

 

ENDOWMENTS 

EDUCATION GRANTS 

Applications are now open for this year’s Primary, 

Secondary and Third Level Education Grants. 

To qualify for an Education Grant, Applicants must 

be Members of Clontarf & Scots Presbyterian Church. 

Third level students must have commenced their 

course before the age of 21. 

Applications forms are available in the Church 

porch or by emailing the Endowments Secretary at 

endowments@clontarfchurch.ie. 

The closing date for charity grant nominations is 

Monday, 30th September, 2024 A.D. 

_______________ 

 

GRANTS TO REGISTERED CHARITABLE ORGANISATIONS 

To date, the Ormond Quay & Scots Presbyterian 

Endowments Fund has distributed €570,000.00 to 

various charities. Nominations are now open for this 

year’s grants. 

If you wish to nominate a charity, please send your 

nomination, in writing, to Endowments Secretary at 

endowments@clontarfchurch.ie. 

Your nomination must be a registered charitable 

organisation, and should fall within the following 

categories: 

- The advancement of community welfare, including 

the relief of those in need, by reason of youth, age, 

ill-health, or disability; 

- The promotion of health, including the 

prevention or relief of sickness, disease or suffering.

mailto:5thclontarf@girlsbrigadeirl.ie
mailto:endowments@clontarfchurch.ie
mailto:endowments@clontarfchurch.ie
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The closing date for charity grant nominations is 

Monday, 30th September, 2024 A.D. 

—MARGARET CONOLOGUE, 

Secretary, 

Ormond Quay & Scots Presbyterian Endowments. 

 

 

 

HARVEST THANKSGIVING—ART EXHIBITION 

Harvest Thanksgiving falls on the weekend of 

Saturday and Sunday, 5th and 6th October, 2024 A.D. 

During this weekend, an art exhibition will be held in 

the Church Sanctuary from 12.00 p.m. until 2.00 p.m. 

All are welcome to attend. 

On the Sunday, Worship Service will be held at 

11.00 a.m., which includes Holy Communion, a Food 

Offering and a Mission Offering. 

—THE REV. LORRAINE KENNEDY-RITCHIE, 

Teaching Elder. 

 

 

 

UNITED APPEAL FOR MISSION 

This year, the United 

Appeal for Mission of the 

Presbyterian Church in 

Ireland will be held on 

Sunday, 6th October, 

2024 A.D. On that 

Sunday, the Church will 

be making a collection at 

Service for the United 

Appeal. 

The United Appeal funds hundreds of projects and 

programmes, both on the island of Ireland and 

overseas. The Mission helps advance the LORD’s 

kingdom and shows His love to hundreds of thousands 

of people. These endeavours make big differences in 

our society. 

Accordingly, donations to the United Mission will 

be grateful received. Card machines will be available 

to accept donations. 

—SAMUEL RITCHIE, 

Congregational Committee Secretary. 

 

 

 

HARVEST THANKSGIVING CONCERT 

Members of the Congregation, as well as the public, 

are invited to attend a concert at Clontarf & Scots 

Presbyterian Church on Saturday, 5th October, 2024 

A.D. at 3.00 p.m. 

Mr. Rodney Baldwin, our Church’s Organist & 

Choirmaster, together with special guests Bjarke 

Gundersen (Conductor, Young Dublin Sinfonia) on 

violin and Anna Gundersen, will be performing a 

programme including works by Vivaldi, Beethoven, 

Piazzola, and many more. It is a varied programme 

catering for all musical tastes. 

Tickets are €15.00, with doors opening at 2.30 

p.m.; refreshments being available. 

Funds raised are for the upkeep of the Church’s 

organ and for Church funds. 

—HELEN DAWKINS, 

Elder. 

 

 

 

DUBLIN WOMEN’S CONVENTION 

The Dublin Women’s Convention, held during 

October in each year, is organised by a committee of 

women associated with the Dublin Gospel Partnership 

whose aim is to  empower women to gather to learn 

from the Bible. 

This year, the theme of the Convention is “Behold 

our GOD: Worshipping rightly through reverence and 

imitation”; with the guest speaker, Jen Wilkin, 

speaking on the attributes of GOD. 

The Convention will be held on Saturday, 19th 

October, 2024 A.D. at Maldron Hotel Tallaght, 

Whitestown Way, Tallaght, Dublin 24, D24 XC9W. 

The Convention will be held on that day from 10.00 

a.m. until 4.00 p.m., with doors opening at 9.30 a.m. 

Tickets are available at registration, here; with tickets 

costing €22.00 for full adult, or €12.00 for students 

and young people. 

—HILARY FAIRMAN, 

Clerk of Session. 

 

 

 

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY: THE DR. BYERS’S 

BENEVOLENT FUND 

This year, Remembrance Sunday falls on Sunday, 10th 

November, 2024 A.D. On that Sunday, the Church will 

be making a collection at Service for the Dr. Byers’s 

Benevolent Fund. 

The Rev. Dr. Thomas Byers was the Minister of 

Ormond Quay & Scots Presbyterian Church from 

1924-1952 A.D. On the Rev. Dr. Byers’s death in 1964 

A.D., the Benevolent Fund was initiated in his memory 

by a devoted and grateful Congregation. This Fund, 

which has been relied upon by our Members, 

continues to serve the Congregation of Clontarf & 

Scots Presbyterian Church.

https://fienta.com/dwc2024
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Accordingly, donations to this Fund will be gratefully 

received. Card machines will be available to accept 

donations. 

—SAMUEL RITCHIE, 

Congregational Committee Secretary. 

 

 

 

DUTY ROTA 

SEPTEMBER DUTY ROTA 

1st September 

Keys Ian Jackson 

Welcome David Adams 

Free Will Offering Christiaan Schoombee 

Hospitality — 

 

8th September 

Keys Margaret Conologue 

Welcome The Cronjé Family 

Free Will Offering Christiaan Schoombee 

Hospitality Margaret Conologue 

Heather Porter 

Note: Childrens’ Ministry 

 

15th September 

Keys Margaret Conologue 

Welcome The Cronjé Family 

Free Will Offering Christiaan Schoombee 

Hospitality — 

 

22nd September 

Keys Samuel Ritchie 

Welcome Roelien van der Molen 

Free Will Offering Christiaan Schoombee 

Hospitality Anél Schoombee 

Ashley O’Neill 

Note: Childrens’ Ministry 

 

29th September 

Keys Samuel Ritchie 

Welcome Roelien van der Molen 

Free Will Offering Christiaan Schoombee 

Hospitality — 

 

 

 


